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	Lancashire Learning Disability Partnership Board 
Held on 16 May 2019 at 10.00 am

Committee Room C, County Hall, Preston

Meeting Notes
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	1. WELCOME AND HOUSEKEEPING

County Councillor (Cllr) Peter Steen said that sadly Lionel Barker had passed away.  There was a minute's silence for him.
Cllr Steen welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised of the fire procedures.   

Cllr Steen spoke about the Code of Conduct for the meeting which was as follows:– 
· declare any conflict of interest
· respect the ground rules of the board
· treat everyone with respect and listen to everyone's views
· behave politely and in a non-aggressive way
· stay focussed on the discussion topic. 

Cllr Steen explained why it would not be possible for any personal matters to be discussed during the meeting.
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	2.  INTRODUCTIONS

People who came to the meeting

Kiran Banati - Co-Chair / Community Engagement Officer, LCC

James Hughes - Co-Chair / REACT

Linda Stewart -  Co- Chair /REACT

Peter Steen - Chair / County Councillor / Member Champion for the Disabled

Mark Shackleton - REACT
Paul Dixon – REACT

Ian Greenwood – SAIL REACT
Richard - REACT

Natalie Vranjes – Project Worker, Caritas Care

Ellen Smith - Commissioning Manager, LCC
Sue Sharples - U-Night Group
Stephen Harwood – U-Night Group

Graham Bettany - DENW
Ashley Gibson – Lancashire Police

Becky Gammon - Brothers of Charity

Daniel Hall - UFA Brothers of Charity

Darlene Martin - Brothers of Charity

Sharon Swarbrick – Linkability

Carole Ward - Blackburn with Darwen LD & APB

Brian Atkin - REACT
David Hinchcliffe – Visually Impaired Forum

Denise Wilkinson – Carer, Visually Impaired Forum

Sam Gow – REACT
Vanessa Shaw, LD and Autism Practitioner, Preston and Chorley LTHTR

Rob Johnston - Affinity

Paul Daly - Provider Rep, Shared Approach

Anna Javed – National Probation Services

Tracey Rowbotham - Northern Healthcare

Sue Turley - Healthwatch Lancashire

Tim Hodgson - Social Worker, LCC

Katie Cheung – Medical Student, Disability and Equality

Jun Ni Chew – Medical Student, Disability and Equality

Lesley Webster - Minute Taker, LCC



	
	3. APOLOGIES

People who could not come to the meeting.

Jennie Faun – Partnership Advisor, DWP

Mavis Abel – Parent/Carer
Alison Tupling -  Patient Carer

Gill Burton – Commissioning Manager, NHS

Jo Harrison - LCFT

Tracey Callaghan-Hayes

	
	

	[image: image7.png]


[image: image8.png]



	4. MINUTES AND ACTIONS FROM THE LAST MEETING HELD 20 MARCH  2019

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 March 2019 had previously been sent out to the Board via email.  The minutes were agreed.
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	Outstanding Action: Review of Enablement Service:  Charlotte Hammond will feed back information to the LDPB in July 2019.
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	Ongoing Action: Task and Finish Group: Kiran Banati spoke about how the Terms of Reference and the Communication Plan had been written for this board.  Kiran thanked everyone for their comments and feedback.  The ongoing action was to look at a communication strategy which would be discussed during the meeting.  Any priorities would also be discussed during the meeting.
Ongoing Action: Victoria Wilson is keeping the LDPB website up to date.

Ongoing Action: Keep Safe: Julie Waddington and Ash Gibson to attend future LDPB meetings.

Outstanding Action: The Winston Churchill Memorial Trust have awarded Sue Sharples a Fellowship to carry out a research project.  Sue would give her presentation today.  
There were no questions about the minutes from the previous meeting. 
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	5. SUE SHARPLES – PRESENTATION ON THE WINSTON CHURCHILL MEMORIAL TRUST
Sue spoke about how she was a Director of the U Night Group.  Previously she had been a social worker and managed services and been a member of the LDPB for a long time.   She retired four years ago and undertook additional training about sex and relationships for people with a learning disability.  A lot of work has been done in Lancashire to help people learn about sex and relationships.  Sue has learnt a lot from self advocates and in the room there were some people who had done some really good work.  She had become passionate about this and she as part of her training had looked at what was happening in other countries around the world and from this she found out about the Winston Churchill Memorial Trust.  Sue spoke about Winston Churchill and how when he was alive he liked to travel as he felt this was a good way to learn and so when he died he left some money for other people to travel and learn.    

See Sue's presentation. (Distributed with the minutes).  

Sue will be travelling to America and Canada for around seven weeks from August to October 2019.  Sue said that she wanted to involve a number of the different organisations, like the LDPB and Lancashire County Council, so had asked them for some messages or questions which she would put on a tea towel to share with people on her travels.  

Sue said that in Canada there was a lot of training around keeping people safe.  She felt that this was something that this country was not very good at and so we needed to look at and chang the safeguarding culture.  Sue spoke about some of the people that she would be visiting when she was away and what she was hoping to learn about.  

Becky Gammon said that relationships were important and needed to be a priority. Becky wished Sue all the best as it was a big thing that she was doing.

Natalie Vranjes said that there were a lot of organisations that they did not know about so she would like them to come over here and share what they had.   
Sue said she would come back to the LDPB and tell them everything she had learnt.

Paul Dixon spoke about the menopause and how this had been discussed on the television this week.  
Sue said this was something they needed to talk more about and it was good that Paul, being a man, had raised this.
Everyone wished Sue good luck for her trip!
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	6. TERMS OF REFERENCE
Kiran Banati said that the last LDPB meeting had looked at the Terms of Reference for the Board and today she would go through these and if agreed, they would be signed off and so from the next meeting they would get on with the Board's action plan work.   Kiran went through the draft Terms of Reference.  
(See Terms of Reference distributed with minutes)

Comments on the Terms of Reference
Sue Sharples said that when talking about the geographical area, it may be confusing to say Lancashire, as Blackpool and Blackburn are not part of Lancashire County Council's area.
Cllr Steen said that they would work together with all authorities across the Lancashire geographical area. 

Ellen Smith explained that the Board was for the Lancashire County Council area but we have a fantastic relationship with Blackburn with Darwen but had not had much involvement with Blackpool recently. When talking about PAN Lancashire, this included Blackburn with Darwen and Blackpool.  
It needs to be clear that the LDPB would cover only Lancashire County Council area but they would work with Blackburn with Darwen and Blackpool authorities. 

Vanessa Shaw commented that the word `skilfully' was too open ended and they needed to be more specific.  Vanessa said that she would send a document to Kiran which would help with this.

Sue Sharples and Vanessa Shaw referred to `The Valuing People Now' document and how this was going back to 2009 and therefore no longer current; more recent material should be included.
There was a discussion about how there was a need to give some examples of what important documents were available now like `Transforming Care'.  
Kiran reminded everyone that these were draft Terms of Reference and people could go away and consider them and then feedback any comments to Kiran.  

Tim Hodgson said that it was really good that the LDPB was proactive.

Membership of the board: Kiran advised that the Self Advocates membership for the different groups was to be increased from four to six. 

Priorities: the priorities were referred to as it was queried whether employment should be a priority and Kiran explained how the priorities had been agreed at the Task Group but these were very broad and would cover a number of issues.
Sub Groups - Kiran advised that there was a sixth group to be added: Families and Carers.
Becky Gammon said that the information was a lot to take in and a lot to take back to other people and she asked if it could be condensed.  Kiran advised that she would look at a shorter version. 
Peoples' Rights - Ben Hunt referred to the Terms of Reference and the vision of the LDPB and commented on how people did have the same rights but they were not being recognised; it was about these rights being recognised.  Kiran acknowledged what Ben was saying and that it should be recognised that people have rights.  She would take his comments on board.

Who does the Board communicate with? Sue Sharples asked if they could say who the Board communicated with.  Was there a link between the LDPB and the Health and Wellbeing Board?  Also, in respect of the work they did with Pathways associates, every year people attended a conference and worked with LCC on a plan but nothing had been shared since to say what work had been going on.  Kiran said that she had discussed this with Councillor Steen to ensure that people were looking in to the issues that had been raised.   Ellen advised that the action plan from the conference had not been shared with her or Kiran but that they would ask for a copy of it to then share with the LDPB
Becky Gammon talked about a concern that she had raised with LCC managers at the Blackpool conference about people moving from supported living into flats; Ellen said that she would pick this up outside of the meeting.
Linda Stewart said that she did not like the words `service user` and wanted it to be changed to something like `people you support`.  Kiran clarified that this would be changed.   It was acknowledged that this would need to be considered in other meetings also.

Carole Ward said that in Blackburn with Darwen they had a very strong governance structure and they had instructed their LDPB to write a strategy for learning disability and autism and from this they would develop services.   Ellen Smith said they could pick this up when looking at the communication strategy.  Previously they had looked at a communication map and who they needed to share information with.  

Carole Ward referred to what Ben Hunt had said about peoples' rights and stated that people with a learning disability or autism were entitled to the same rights but in reality this was not happening.  She understood the point but for someone who had no understanding of learning disability or autism on reading the `Terms of Reference' they would think that everything was fine.   Cllr Steen commented on how it was about professionals taking on that responsibility.
Ellen Smith spoke about how they had talked about difficult words and in the old `Terms of Reference' they had a list of the difficult words.  She suggested that they have this list again at the end of the new `Terms of Reference' as she wanted to make sure that this was a clear document for everyone.   James Hughes to work with Kiran on this.  

David said that when talking about jargon they liked easy words they could understand so he asked if the LDPB could be made easier for them.   David was advised that this was being looked at.

Vanessa Shaw said that she would be interested in building a glossary as if they were using the same document at the hospital and at the LDPB they could work together on this and any documents that were written could incorporate this glossary.

Membership – Sue Sharples suggested that the chairs from the sub groups be part of the LDPB membership so that they could feed back on the work that the subgroups had been doing.
Cllr Steen said that if anything came to mind after the meeting then people should email Kiran and any comments would be considered and the `Terms of Reference' amended and then emailed out to all.
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	COMMUNICATION PLAN
Kiran Banati went through the `Communication Plan'.  (Distributed with the minutes)

The two key words were listening and engaging.

Sue Sharples said that it was not always about changes for people and really it was about staying safe.   
Kiran Banati spoke about how the LDPB would bring about positive change and how it was about communication and people listening and engaging.  Kiran took on board what Sue was saying.  Kiran said that communication needed to be made part of every organisation's' service plan.  

Paul Dixon felt that transport was important and Kiran advised him that transport was something they would talk about in the sub groups.  

Kiran Banati referred to events where sub groups would be able to have their say.  Kiran asked that if people have any ideas about raising the profile of the LDPB to let her know.  Councillor Steen was happy to provide funding to advertise the profile of the LDPB through leaflets and posters.  Kiran was looking for volunteers to help her with this.  

Mark Shackleton said he had been listening but he would always want to have more action and not too much talking.  Kiran explained that this was what the plan was.

A discussion followed about the LDPB meetings and small groups and some people felt it was better to have group work on the tables in small groups and different people talking instead of just one person speaking at the front of the room.  It was said that the last two meetings had very much focussed on the `Terms of Reference' and the `Communication Plan' and there was a lot of information to be shared but it was important to have the groups.  
The structure of the meeting was difficult so they needed to work on the balance as they did not want to just sit and listen.  Kiran said that this was the last meeting of this type but once they had agreed the `Terms of Reference' and the `Communication Plan' it was the end of the talking and at the next meeting there would be presentations and updates as usual.
Sue Sharples said that very few people would contact Kiran if they had any ideas as they were not on the internet so they wanted the `Terms of Reference' that people had a say in and she felt that this way of doing it would not allow this.  Sue suggested that small groups could have a chat about the `Terms of Reference' and feedback though she acknowledged that it would take longer.   Decisions could not be reached in this group and only in small groups would people speak up.  
Kiran advised Sue that at the last meeting they did have small groups and these decisions had been reached from the small groups.  Kiran explained that she was just presenting this information now and she wanted people to listen to what had been discussed at the last meeting and make any comments and then she would amend as necessary and they would reach an agreed plan.  She did not want to take this to the next meeting.  
Cllr Steen added that they were just trying to set the ground rules and these would be shared with the sub groups for them to consider, in order that they were all doing the same thing. 

It was referred to how it may have been easier for people to understand if the smaller groups had presented the information and it was suggested that it might be helpful if a small group worked with Kiran to come up with a format and they would welcome the feedback as it was difficult to work out how best to present things and structure the meeting.  Kiran said that she was happy to be part of the smaller groups to discuss the plan.  

Cllr Steen thanked Kiran for all the hard work she had put in to compiling the two documents.

It was also suggested at this time that when the agenda and minutes are sent out, if people could be asked if they have any comments or issues and to raise them before the next meeting.
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	ANY BURNING ISSUES
The agenda for the next meeting was referred to and Mark Shackleton said that he felt it was really important that the self-advocates' feed back. Kiran explained that the subgroups only wanted to feed back every six months.  At the last LDPB people decided that the sub groups should only provide an update twice a year but if people felt they could alternate meetings they could look at this.
Ellen Smith talked about the Autism Partnership Meeting which she chaired and how at one meeting they would look at presentations and then prior to the next meeting a power point would be sent out with bullet points for the subgroup feedback; the next meeting was focussing on health.   There would be no updates but at the next meeting in July they would have the sub groups providing an update.   
A discussion arose around the structure and agenda for future LDPBs and it was suggested that they have three main topics and it was also suggested that they could not wait six months for updates from the subgroups.  Natalie Vranjes referred to how previously they had themes in the meetings like transport and she suggested that they look at doing this again.  Mark Shackleton said that he agreed with this and with self advocates feeding back every two meetings, to start at the next meeting to be held in July 2019.   Kiran spoke about what the Task Group had discussed and how they had agreed that it was a good idea that a further meeting focus on Benefits and she was to contact someone from DWP; this was for the next meeting.  For the meeting after this she was planning to look at transition.   It was agreed that transition was an important subject to discuss.
Sue Sharples said that she had talked with Anna Javed from Probation, and she dealt with people when they went to court and in the community and there were a lot who had a learning difficulty or autism and Anna had asked if the group wanted to know more about this.  Also there was a group Anna was holding that afternoon looking at autism criminal justice and she would suggest that this include people with a learning disability.
Ellen Smith advised that the meeting to be held that afternoon was the first meeting and it made sense to include people with a learning disability.  She would ensure that feedback would be provided from this afternoon's meeting and she would talk to Anna about her attending a future LDPB.  
Becky Gammon advised everyone that there had been some disruption at Chorley and Preston Bus Stations and so there was a lot of confusion about bus times and numbers.  It was very disruptive for people that are going to work. 
James Hughes talked about some up and coming events for people to attend, including the events for Learning Disability week (17th- 23rd June); the programme for the events would be shared with the LDPB.
Sue Sharples spoke about Pat Affleck who had passed away and about recognising what her and other people had done.  James Hughes advised that they were looking at having a blue plaque which would be in memory of her.  

	
	CLOSING ROUND
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	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
9 July 2019 at 10.00am in Cabinet Room D. County Hall, Preston

	

	To Listen to the Minutes

If anyone wants documents and minutes of meetings read aloud the Adobe reader has this built in so individuals can read the minutes?  People who have paid support may need staff to set this up with them.  You can see how to set it up using this you tube video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ETOohmYui3Q
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